NOTICE OF PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
FOR THE GOLDSBORO URBAN AREA METROPOLITAN 
PLANNING WORK PROGRAM
Notice is hereby given that the Draft Planning Work Program for Fiscal Year 2023 of the Goldsboro Metropolitan Planning Organization has been released for a 30-day public comment period.  
The 2022-2023 Draft Planning Work Program (PWP) outlines the tasks and associated funding sources to include activities that will permit the City of Goldsboro, the Village of Walnut Creek, Town of Pikeville, Wayne County, and the North Carolina Department of Transportation to continue transportation planning for the Goldsboro Urban Area.  
The goal of the Goldsboro MPO is to ensure a continuing, cooperative, and comprehensive approach for transportation planning for the metropolitan area, both short and long-range.  Depending on the specific funding source, tasks funded through the PWP are eligible for reimbursement of 80-90% of their cost from the Federal Highway Administration and Federal Transit Administration through the North Carolina Department of Transportation.
The Draft FY 23 PWP can be viewed at its entirety on the City’s website: 

http://www.goldsboronc.gov/
Hard copies are also available for review.  Please contact Kenny Talton, Planning Director in the City of Goldsboro Planning Department with any questions.  Any comments you may have can be directed to Kenny Talton at ktalton@goldsboronc.gov or 919-580-4335.  The public comment period will close on March 14, 2022.  
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